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November 11, 2020

Scott Thomas May, PharmD, BCPS, BCCCP
President-Elect 
Northeast Chapter of SCCM

Dear Sir,

I would like to submit my name for consideration as the Rhode Island (RI) State Representative of the Northeast Chapter of the Society of Critical Care Medicine (SCCM). 

I have been a member of SCCM since I completed my Pharm.D. in 1999.  After a few years of general membership in the Society, I became active within the reviving Northeast Chapter and was elected as the RI Representative. I served in that capacity from 2013 to 2017. During that time, I was also appointed to the initial Pain, Agitation, Delirium (PAD) Task Force. The Task Force created and implanted the first web site dedicated to PAD in conjunction with several educational venues. One of those educational avenues was the simulation course that has continued to be held yearly at Vanderbilt. 

After a short hiatus from active involvement, I recently became a member of the ICU Liberation Committee in 2019. This year I became Co-Chair of the Communication Subcommittee. This Committee has a key duty of planning and arranging for Liberation related articles in each edition of Critical Care Connections. 

In addition to my SCCM activities, I am also a member of the American Society of Health System Pharmacists (ASHP) and the Rhode Island Society of Health System Pharmacists (RISHP).  My membership in RISHP has been another avenue to help spread information for critical care related issues to the pharmacists within the State.

I am currently the Pharmacy Department Coordinator at Lifespan in Providence, RI.  In this position, I provide consistent pharmacy services across all four hospitals within the system (Rhode Island Hospital, Miriam Hospital, Newport Hospital, and Bradley Hospital) and the retail settings. I feel this responsibility within the largest RI health-care system and my professional memberships would be a great venue for me to assist other SCCM members within the State, be aware of pending issues within the State that the Chapter could assist with, and communicate new developments to various State practitioners.

Therefore, I would appreciate your consideration and support for this position.

Sincerely,

Martha J. Roberts, BS Pharmacy, Pharm.D., BCCCP
